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September 2022

Dear Family and Friends:
 
This season was full of opportunities to put our faith to work.  There were still a lot of challenges when it came to people gathering, due to lock down restrictions, but that did not stop the Good News from being spread among the families in the agricultural plantations.

We were able to assist many people with clothing, food, many rides to doctors’ appointments and to the city, helping children with homework, etc.  We saw many healings, salvations, young men freed from addictions and families reconciled and restored.  I could tell you so many beautiful stories of hope and transformation during the pandemic, but the most amazing one is the “Champions of Tayoltita” soccer team,   Tayoltita being the name of our village. 

Last November, the municipal president distributed a convocation inviting children to be a part of the municipal soccer league.   What a great opportunity for the kids whose parents work at the plantation to participate in a sport they all love, so I decided to form a soccer team. One of the men attending our church volunteered to coach the team.  We had 20 kids signed up in less than three days and they were super excited!

A few kids in our team who work at the plantations would come to practice after work.  It touched my heart seeing these kids practicing after a hard day of work at the plantation. 

We were accepted in the municipal league and were very excited. The games started the end of January 2022. We had our first game and WON!!!!  The kids were so happy that they ran back to the company’s housing compound to tell everyone.  However, the kids were stopped at the security station and were taken to the social worker’s office where they were questioned about their activities outside the compound and after much questioning they were told, they were NOT allowed to play soccer!!!

I was summoned to their office as well and questioned about why I started a soccer team without their permission!  I told them I did not know I had to ask their permission, that the invitation to play came from the municipal government and that the kid’s parents have signed a Bridge To The Nations permission slip authorizing their kids to play.

The kids were very sad and depressed, and some of them said that they were going to get back at the company by misbehaving and causing a lot of trouble for them.  I kept telling them to pray and to believe for a miracle and that only God could change a situation like this. Our faith was being tested, as I felt that this was such an injustice against these kids.  I requested to speak to the top administrator for the company and went to bat for the kids.   




THE CHAMPIONS OF TAYOLTITA 
2ND PLACE MUNICIPAL LEAGUE 
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I finally got a to talk to the top administrator telling him that these kids would learn to be team players, discipline, commitment and how beneficial it would be for them to play soccer together, not to mentioned that their citizen rights as children are to play sports.  I also informed him I was willing to escalate this issue to the highest executive level in the company including investors in the plantation. At that point, he told me that he will call me back and let me know the company’s decision. I had a sense of justice in my heart, and felt I was not going to stop advocating for these children until they were given permission to play soccer.

PTL!!!!  Not only did the company release the kids to play in the municipal league, but they also provided a company bus to transport us all to the games outside of our village.  

When I told the kids the good news, we were all screaming, jumping, crying and clapping!  Through God and by His hand of mercy and love we got the victory!!  To top it all off, we also finished in 2nd place in the municipal league!

What a great testimony for the kids and the entire village of God’s love for them.   


After spending a beautiful time in California with loved ones, I am retuning to the village and I’m asking for your prayers for a great harvest of souls, protection and provision.  

Please consider becoming a monthly donor or making a one-time donation by sending a check to Bridge To The Nations, P.O. Box 92108, Pasadena, CA 91109 or via PayPal on our website www.bridge2thenations.com

In Christ,


Maria E. Lopez Duran, Founder
Bridge To The Nations 
www.bridge2thenations.com
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